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Articles and Photo Submissions for Next Month’s Edition via the QR Code or email 335elkstracks@
gmail.com.  Deadline for submissions to Tracks is the 10th of each month by 5pm.

Phoenix Elks Tracks

January 2025

The Elks Tracks is the official newsletter of Phoenix Lodge 335, published monthly and distributed to all Lodge 
members. Content is subject to editing, acceptance, or rejection by the Tracks Staff. Certain articles are printed as 
submitted without editing, per direction of the Exalted Ruler and/or the Lodge Secretary. All written articles must be 
submitted in paper, email, text, or Word format. Graphics, pictures, and photographs must be submitted in an “Actual 
Size” format. Verbal changes to the content are acceptable with an email /re-submission.

TRACKS NEWSLETTER STAFF
Production/Publication Editor: Heather Leal 602-434-6046  HeatherLeal.HL@gmail.com
Proofreaders:  Brenda Kayal, Lynette Quigley, Carrie Hebert, Betty Chamberlain, Kathy Allasia, & Robin 
McDermott 
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Arizona Elks Association Lodge of the Year 2023-2024

Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown 
January is upon us, and we have three months left in our Elks year. December 
was a busy and full month of events. On December 1st, we celebrated the 
Elks Memorial Ritual, honoring all our departed members for the year.
On December 5th, we had the honor of hosting District Deputy Brad Lucas 
and his First Lady, Yvonne, for a Grand Lodge visit. DDGER Lucas inspected 

our books, conducted a meeting with the officers, committee chairs, and members. The 
meeting was very productive. Later, we enjoyed a dignitary dinner prepared by Randy 
Doescher, which, as always, was fabulously done. DDGER Lucas also attended our Lodge 
meeting, which included an initiation. We scored “Above Average” to “Outstanding” in all 
areas.
We held our annual Children’s Shopping Spree, providing clothing and gifts for 140 kids. Af-
ter shopping, everyone returned to the Lodge for a dinner meal with Santa. This event was 
chaired by Linda Thompson, with a special guest, Ms. Arizona, K. Johnson. The kids enjoyed 
taking pictures with her, and some even wore her tiara.
On December 14th, we had Breakfast with Santa, and fun was had by all! We also held our 
annual Christmas Party—if you missed it, you should have been there. On December 15th, 
we hosted our Past Exalted Rulers Breakfast, where there was plenty of food, and no one 
went home hungry. Finally, on December 31st, we rang in the new year at our annual New 
Year’s Eve Party, and it was a blast!
As always, I can be reached at Joeb357@gmail.com or 602-791-6894.

Esteemed Leading Knight, Karen Seaman
 
Welcome to 2025! It’s hard to believe another year has passed. As Josiyah 
Martin wisely said, “The magic in new beginnings is truly the most powerful 
of them all.”
While January may be a quieter month, it kicks off with a splash—literally! 
Join us for the Polar Plunge on New Year’s Day. Whether you plan to jump, 
dive, or cautiously trot through the icy water (my preferred style!), make sure 

to pick up a sponsor sign-up sheet beforehand. Let’s make this freezing adventure count for 
a great cause!
I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to all of you for making this past year so memorable. 
Each year, we grow stronger together, and I look forward to seeing what 2025 brings for us 
as a Lodge. Let’s continue to embrace kindness—it is, after all, the way of the Elk.

Esteemed Loyal Knight, Becky Simons 

With the Holidays behind us and a New Year in front I’m so grateful to be on 
this journey with all of you. The members have gone out of their way to sup-
port our Veterans projects and Thanksgiving Baskets and I appreciate you all. 
I’m looking forward to our Veterans steak dinner this month and our Veterans 
from the State home. If you missed out last time be sure and come up to the 

Vista room on January 15th and say hello to our guests. Happy New Year!

Esteemed Lecturing Knight, Clint Tompkins 

Wow! It’s already 2025. This past year went by in the blink of an eye. As we 
tear off that final page of the calendar to start the new year, remember that 
it’s a time for new ideas and adventures. As we enter 2025, we will be greet-
ed with a Hoop Shoot on the first weekend. We look forward to welcoming 
many young boys and girls competing for a place at the district competition. 
This year should be filled with wonderful events and exciting times. We will 

all work hard to make this a fantastic year at our Lodge. Always keep in mind that when we 
get home at night, we plug in our phones to recharge, but we often don’t think of ourselves 
as needing to be recharged. Make sure you’re getting back up to 100 percent every day.
Hope to see everyone recharged and ready for a new adventure!

Pictured from left to right:
Back row: Louie Sahhar, Samuel Sahhar, and George Sahhar.
Front row: Stephen Hobrock. Standing, Exalted Ruler Joe Brown, with Esquire to the District 
Deputy, Vicki Way, in front of Joe. To Joe’s right is District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler-West, 
Brad Lucas, Victor Trotta, Michele Smith, Raymond Janz, Diane Fogell, John Rodney, and Mark 
Felice.
Seated on the floor is Kasey Reed.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 
DECEMBER 5TH
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PHOENIX ELKS LODGE #335 
CONTACTS 
2024-2025 
bpoephx335@gmail.com
Office 602-482-2335

Exalted Ruler
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Esteemed Leading Knight  
Karen Seaman 602-315-0939
Punkimonki@AOL.com
Esteemed Loyal Knight 
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Esteemed Lecturing Knight 
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
Clint.Tompkins.elks335@gmail.com
Secretary
Brenda Kayal 602-380-2349
bkayal@msn.com
Treasurer
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Esquire
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Chaplain
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Inner Guard
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Tiler
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail.com
Vocalist
Vacant
1 Year Trustee
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
2 Year Trustee 
Ken Stewart 602-568-6050
kstewartaz@yahoo.com
3 Year Trustee
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
4 Year Trustee
Clem Brown 602-790-0546 Chairman
campmaster@cox.net
5 Year Trustee
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com

Phoenix Elks Committee Directory
Accident Prevention: 
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
Americanism:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Americanism Essays:
Kirby Everingham 480-201-5997
r2k2ever@gmail.com
Antlers:
Eileen Austin 602-644-6343
rubyrhino@cox.net
Applications:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683 
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Arizona Elks Major Projects (AEMP) 
Larry Bodwell PDDGER 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Audit & Accounting:
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Banquet Reservations Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
elksroomrentals335@gmail.com

Bingo:
Tim Woods, PDDGER 602-762-4629 
tim@azwoods.com
Blood Drive:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Charity Ball:
Irene Ploski 602-380-5927
irene@indieinsurance.com & 
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com
Children’s Shopping Spree:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Club Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Dictionary/ Young Readers Day/Read 
Across America:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
Clint.Tompkins.elks335@gmail.com
Drug Awareness:
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Electronic Lodge Communications ONE:
Dan McDermott 909-994-0369  
ddmcdermott@gmail.com
Elks Kids:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
Clint.Tompkins.elks335@gmail.com
Elks National Foundation:
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Flag Day:
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Facilities Committee: 
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Friday Volunteer Servers:
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Funeral:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Government Relations:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Great Hearts:
Corey Nelson 480-490-8601 
Hoop Shoot:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
House Committee 
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Membership:
Larry Bodwell PDDGER 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Past Exalted Rulers Association: 
Randy Doescher
rddoescher@gmail.com
Picnics:
Cookie Nanni 602- 482-8076
cooktzu@aol.com
Presiding Justice:
Philip Whitaker 602- 423-8118
Protocol: (Co-Chairs)
Randy Sterling 602-616-3871
bullelk335@gmail.com & 
Dawn Sterling 602- 242-4470
dawnscandles@cox.net
Public Relations
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Queen of Hearts: 
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940 
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Salvation Army Bell Ringers: 
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail. com
Scholarships:
Diane Bodwell PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Scouts Liaison, Boys & Girls:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com

Soccer Shoot:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Steak Fry Dinners
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Thanksgiving Baskets:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Tracks Editor:
Heather Leal 602-434-6046
HeatherLeal.hl@gmail.com 
Trustees:  
Clem Brown, PER 602-790-0546
campmaster@cox.net
Veterans:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Wheel O’ Elkdom:
Alice Brown 602-770-8618
campmaster@cox.net
Youth Activities:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
Clint.Tompkins.elks335@gmail.com

Secretary’s Information
Sickness and Distress:
Sister Eleanor Ybarra reported that Brother 
Norm Bertram had been hospitalized for tests on 
his heart.
Brother Larry Bodwell, PDDGER reported that 
Brother Tim Woods, PDDGER was hospitalized 
and released.  Tim was diagnosed with gout.
Sister Diane Bodwell, PER reported that the 
sister of Brother Bill Herring had been placed in 
hospice. 
Al Kayal, PDDGER, PSP, reported that Brother 
Rich Becker had passed away while vacationing 
in Italy. We will notify members as we receive 
information from Rich’s family.

Please keep these members and their families in 
your thoughts and prayers.

The following applicants were read on the floor 
of the Lodge at the November 21, 2024 and the 
December 5, 2024 Lodge sessions.

PROPOSITION FOR MEMBERSHIP: 
By Initiation 		  Proposer
Jason Begalke		  Jeff Beasley
Diane Fogell		  Laurie Hunter
Michele Hufford		  Anton Jones
John Rodney		  Jeff Beasley
Kira K/ Seagondollar	          Timothy Seagondollar
Larry Tanabe		  Gloria Pliler
Matthew Thorn		  Catherine Mc-
Donough

By Restatement
Joanne McGee		  Laurie Hunter

By Transfer Dimit
Virginia Johnson			 
	
Associate Member				  
Member of Flavio Basile Waterbury, CT Lodge 
#265		
Miles McCallister  Clifton Forge, VA Lodge #1065
Jim Piotrowski  Show Low, AZ Lodge #2090
Harley Samons  Kingman, AZ Lodge #468

All applications were referred to the Applications 
Committee. 

Applications Committee Report:
Report of the November 20, 2024 Applications 
Committee Meeting.  
The following applicants were favorably recom-
mended by the committee.
	
By Initiation				  
Mark Felice	 Diane Fogell
Deborah Griffin	 Stephen Hobrock
Raymond Janz	 John Lacy
Kasey Reed	 John Rodney
George Sahhar	 Louie Sahhar
Samuel Sahhar	 Michele Smith

By Transfer Dimit
Joanne McGee

By Certificate of Release
Kurt Heinrick

By Reinstatement
Joanne McGee

Associate Member		
Flavio Basile	 Miles McCallister
Harley “Dean” Samons
					   
The following applicants were balloted on at the 
November 21, 2024 Lodge session.
Balloting:
By Initiation	
Mark Felice	 Diane Fogell
Deborah Griffin	 Stephen Hobrock
Raymond Janz	 John Lacy
Kasey Reed	 John Rodney
George Sahhar	 Louie Sahhar
Samuel Sahhar	 Michele Smith

By Transfer Dimit
Joanne McGee

By Certificate of Release
Kurt Heinrick

By Reinstatement
Joanne McGee

Associate Member		
Flavio Basile	 Miles McCallister
Harley “Dean” Samons

All applicants were voted on in the affirmative.

Initiation:
The following 11 American citizens were initiated 
into Phoenix Lodge #335 at the December 5, 2024 
Lodge session.	

Mark Felice	 Diane Fogell		
Deborah Griffin	 Stephen Hobrock		
Raymond Janz	 John Lacy			 
Kasey Reed	 John Rodney		
George Sahhar	 Louie Sahhar
Samuel Sahhar	 Michele Smith

Membership/Lapsation Report 
Beginning Membership Total 4/1/2024	 1052
Increases:					  
Initiated		  77
Affiliated 		 11
Reinstated 	 17
Subtotal		  105
Decreases:
Dropped		  6
Transferred Out	 7
Absolute Dimit	 0
Deaths		  11
Expelled		  0
Subtotal		  24 
	    
CLMS Active Members	 1133
Average Age		  65.57
Gain/Loss			  81
Delinquency:
Six Months		  7
One Year			   92 
Over One Year		  0
Total			   98
Lapsation Rate		  9.32% 
Life Members		  148
Honorary Life Members	 0
Total           		  148
Life Percentage		  14.07%

The following members are eligible for Life 
Membership and will be balloted on at the 
January 16, 2025, Lodge Session:
Diane L. Aliano 	 Gene N. Ashmore
John C. Bruch	 Anthony (Jerry) Lovato
Paul J. Monette	 John Taglia
Scott A. Vreeland	 Mark H. Woods

Nominate Albert Kayal, PDDGER, PSP, for Honor-
ary Life Membership of Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 
for more than 24 years of distinguished service to 
Phoenix Lodge, the Arizona Elks Association, and 
the BPOE.

Page 2
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Sneak Peek: “Midnight in Paris” Charity 
Ball
Submitted by: Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

   The countdown is on for the Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 Charity Ball, and the excitement 
is building! On February 15, 2025, prepare to be transported to the magical streets of 
Paris for a night of elegance and entertainment.
   Indulge in a luxurious French-inspired dinner, enjoy live performances by a sensational 
17-piece band, and be delighted by surprise entertainment that will make the evening 
truly unforgettable. This isn’t just a night out—it’s an experience to savor!
   We’re also organizing a fantastic auction, and we need your help to make it shine. 
Consider donating themed gift baskets, unique items, or even funds to advertise your 
business or family during this special evening.
   Tickets are selling fast—only 80 seats remain—so don’t wait to secure yours. The 
Charity Ball Committee will be available on Wednesdays and Fridays to assist with ticket 
sales.  Don’t miss your chance to stroll the streets of Paris, enjoy fine French cuisine, 
and support the Phoenix Elks Lodge’s charitable efforts for veterans, scholarships, and 
children in need.
   Reserve your seat today—we look forward to welcoming you to this unforgettable 
event!
Au revoir et à bientôt!

Past Exalted Rulers Association
Submitted by: Larry Bodwell, PDDGER

   Your PER (Past Exalted Rulers) Association was well represented at the annual Elks 
Memorial Service on December 1, 2024. The PERs of Phoenix Lodge #335 are active 
and deeply involved in supporting our Lodge. You’ll often see them working on various 
committees, lending their experience, and providing valuable guidance to the current 
officers.
   The association also assists many committees through both monetary contributions 
and dedicated volunteer work. One of the PERs’ primary fundraisers is the monthly PER 
Breakfast, a vital event that raises funds to support other committees that may need 
additional resources.
   In addition to fundraising, the PERs run the PER Elks Blanket Program, designed to lift 
the spirits of members who are hospitalized or simply in need of encouragement. This 
program ensures that those members know they are not alone and that they remain in 
our thoughts and prayers.
   PERs don’t stop working or caring about Elkdom after completing their term. Many 
continue to chair committees within the Lodge or take on state and district roles. Even 
those serving at the state and district levels still find time to help around the Lodge.
   The Past Exalted Rulers of our Lodge are always ready to lend an ear or a hand to help 
in any way they can.
   “Elks Care, Elks Share”  See you around the Lodge!

Pictured left to right: Gus Noble, PER; Ken White, PER; Tim Woods, PDDGER; Al 
Kayal, PDDGER; Diane Bodwell, PER; Larry Bodwell, PDDGER; Carol Brown, PER; Clem 
Brown, PER; Randy, Doescher, PER

Children’s Christmas Shopping Spree
Submitted by: Linda Thompson, Chair

   Our Phoenix Elks volunteers rocked it again, to make the 2024 Children’s Christmas 
Shopping Spree a great success.  We gave new JC Penney clothing and great toys, hob-
bies and sporting goods to 140 community children.  We helped 63 children from veter-
ans and military survivor families, 50 from five Paradise Valley Schools, and 27 children 
referred by our Elks members.  Throughout November., 46 volunteers shopped for the 
military families.  Your contributions made this $25,700 event happen!
   We had a delightful shopping day on December 9th at JC Penney, followed by a visit 
with Santa and Miss Arizona, K Johnson.  We had 12 gift wrappers for the 140 gifts, 30 
Elks and 30 PV Schools volunteers serving as shopping chaperones, and 10 Elks provid-
ing food and party help.  Thank you all for your time and energy, and a blessed 2025 to 
everyone!

Great Elks with Great Hearts
Submitted by: Ryan Kuxhausen

   If you ever visit the Lodge parking lot on weekday mornings between 7:30 a.m. and 
8:00 a.m., you’ll find the volunteers of the Great Hearts Liaison Committee hard at work. 
Their daily mission is to ensure the safety of the children whose parents are also Elks 
members.
   Since the school became our Lodge’s neighbor, the drop-off and pick-up process in 
the parking lot has been a challenge. Without volunteers monitoring the lot every day, 
non-members took advantage of our proximity to the school, creating unsafe conditions. 
Many children were nearly hit by cars, parents were entering through exits, and there 
was no organized system for parking or dropping off students.
   This time of year, with our winter RV friends visiting from across the country, traffic be-
comes especially hectic. Over the years, many tried to find a solution, but it wasn’t until 
last year that the Great Hearts Liaison Committee stepped in to make a difference.
   These dedicated parents took it upon themselves to address the problem while also 
promoting the Elks’ community and good deeds. With guidance from our Trustees, they 
purchased cones, established a system, and organized volunteers. Today, the parking lot 
is orderly and safe. Non-members are no longer permitted to use the lot, and our com-
munity of Elks-member parents continues to grow.
   The committee also saw an opportunity to strengthen ties with the school and share 
the incredible work the Elks do—especially for children. They’ve been present at back-to-
school events and various school functions throughout the year, spreading awareness of 
the Elks Lodge’s mission and activities.
   Thanks to these grassroots efforts, the committee has recruited over 100 new families 
from the school as dues-paying members of the Lodge. This infusion of younger families 
helps secure the future of our Lodge. As the committee grows, they’re planning more 
social events for parents who are Elks members, including pool days, BBQs, and game 
nights.
   Next time you’re in the lot and see the cones, take a moment to stop and say hello. The 
committee is always looking for parent volunteers to help with these efforts. They’d love 
to get to know you and share more about the work they do to keep our members and 
kids safe while fostering a strong relationship with the school.
The committee is chaired by Corey Nelson, who can be reached at nelson.corey.r@gmail.
com. Feel free to reach out with any questions or to get involved!
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The Antlers: Youth Volunteering at the 
Lodge
Submitted by: Surabhi Abhilash, Vice President of Antlers

  The Antlers is the youth volunteering group at the Lodge, offering an incredible oppor-
tunity for children ages 12 to 18 to get involved in their community while developing 
essential life skills. By participating in the Antlers, young people engage in a variety 
of community service projects, such as assembling and distributing care bags for the 
homeless and serving food at Lodge events. These activities help members build a strong 
foundation in responsibility, teamwork, and empathy as they make meaningful contribu-
tions to their neighborhoods.
  Being part of this vibrant group also allows youth members to connect with peers who 
share similar values and interests, making it a fun and fulfilling way to give back.
Joining the Antlers provides lasting benefits that extend far beyond volunteer work.       
Members develop essential leadership skills, improve their communication abilities, and 
gain confidence through hands-on experiences. By collaborating with members of the  
Elk Lodge, they learn respect, professionalism, and how to set and achieve goals while 
maintaining commitment and integrity.
   These valuable lessons empower young people to grow into engaged, compassionate 
leaders who carry these qualities into adulthood, positively impacting their communities 
for years to come.
   The Antlers is an excellent opportunity for middle school and high school students, 
providing not only meaningful volunteer experiences but also the hours and skills needed 
for their future endeavors.  We highly encourage you to let your loved ones know about 
this wonderful program!

Phoenix Elks Lodge 335 Honors 
Veterans in Parade
Submitted by: Jeff Beasley, Esquire

  On Veterans Day, members of Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 and their families proudly par-
ticipated in the Phoenix Veterans Day Parade. A truck, generously provided by member 
Kief Martin, towed a float adorned with patriotic banners and flags, creating a heartfelt 
tribute to veterans.

   Walking alongside the float, Elks members handed out warm blankets and commemo-
rative pins to Veterans along the parade route. Smiles and gratitude filled the air as the 
community came together to honor those who served.
  “It’s important to show our gratitude not just in words, but in actions,” said our Exalted 
Ruler, Joe Brown.
  With their motto “Elks care, Elks share” in mind, Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 once again 
demonstrated their dedication to veterans and the community.

Steak Dinner for Veterans
Submitted by: Jeff Beasley, Esquire

   In November, Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 honored Veterans with a special Steak Dinner 
Night, providing free steak dinners to Veterans in attendance. The evening was a heart-
felt gesture of gratitude for their service and sacrifice.
   Beyond the delicious meal, the Lodge went the extra mile to support local Veterans 
in need. Each Veteran received a commissary card, warm blankets, and essential ba-
sic-needs items, ensuring they left not only with full stomachs but also with practical 
support.
   “This is our way of showing veterans that we care and appreciate all they’ve done for 
us,” shared a Lodge member.
   Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 remains committed to supporting those who served, living 
out our motto, “Elks care, Elks share.”
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Public Safety Appreciation Night
Submitted by: Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler

   On November 14th, the Lodge held a Public Safety Appreciation Night. We honored 
the men and women of the FBI, DEA, Game and Fish, and many other branches of law 
enforcement. It is our extreme pleasure to host this dinner to show our support and 
gratitude for all they do. We presented six awards and will be submitting our pick to the 
State Americanism Committee Chair, Grovers Ramsey, for the Arizona Elks Association 
Officer of the Year award.

Elk of the Month  
Submitted by: Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler

   We are proud to honor Randy Doescher, PER, as our Elk of 
the Month. Randy has been a dedicated member of the Elks for 
43 years, first initiated in 1981 at the Mitchell, SD Elks Lodge 
#1059. He served as Exalted Ruler at Lodge #1059 in 1989, 
2008, and 2009, demonstrating his leadership and unwavering 
commitment. In February 2019, Randy affiliated with Phoenix 
Lodge #335, where he quickly became a valued member of 

our community.
   Over the decades, Randy has contributed immensely to the Lodge, always offering his 
time and talents. Whether it’s in the kitchen preparing meals for Lodge events or lending 
his expertise to fundraisers, Randy is a true embodiment of Elk values. Please join us in 
congratulating Randy for his remarkable service, dedication, and continued commitment 
to the Elks!

Annual Elks Memorial Services
Submitted by: Sylvia Carruthers, Chaplain  

   The Memorial Service for our 17 departed members was performed on December 1, 
2024, in the presence of 32 members and 9 officers. The officers conducted the ceremo-
ny ritual, accompanied by violinist Kevin Huang and an ovation by Al Kayal.  Refresh-
ments were served afterward in the Lounge. It was a beautiful and heartfelt ceremony, 
made possible with the help and support of my fellow Elks. Thank you  to everyone who 
helped make this ceremony possible and to those who attended.

Pictured left to right: Cory Dunkirk, Inner Guard; Clint Tompkins, Esteemed Lecturing Knight; 
Sylvia Carruthers, Chaplain; Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight; Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler; 
Carol Brown, PER; Brenda Kayal, Secretary; Al Kayal, PDDGER; Jeff Beasley, Esquire.
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Elks Tracks is printed by Valley Newspapers, 23043 
N 16th Lane, Phoenix, AZ 85027, 623-445-2800
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
10am Football Watch 
Party
12pm Lunch
2pm Polar Plunge

2
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

3
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
5:30pm Karaoke

4
9am Hoop Shoot
7pm Fun Bingo
6:30pm Texas Hold’em

5
1pm Euchre Games
2pm Darts
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials/Bring 
your own 
food!

6
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
1pm Bunco
5:30pm Pasta Dinner

7
12pm Texas Hold’em 
Tournament 
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

8
9am Pool Players  
6pm Mexican Food
5:30pm Charity Ball 
Mtg
7pm Trivia

9
12pm Poker Games
6pm PER Meeting

10
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6pm Live Music

11
12pm Cornhole 
Tournaments

12
9am-12pm PER 
Breakfast 
1pm Euchre Games
2pm Darts
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials/Bring 
your own 
food!

13
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Pasta Dinner
6:30pm House Comm 
Mtg

14
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5pm Kids Comm Mtg
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo
7pm Trustees Mtg

15
9am Pool Players  
5:30pm Charity Ball 
Mtg 
5:30pm Steak Night 
(and Veterans Steak 
Dinner)
7pm Application Mtg

16
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

17
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Live Music

18
12pm Cornhole 
Tournaments 
12pm Pool Tournament
7pm Fun Bingo
6:30pm Texas Hold’em

19
1pm Euchre Games
2pm Darts
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials/Bring 
your own 
food!

20 
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Wings & Pizza 
Football Party

21
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

22
9am Pool Players  
5:30pm Charity Ball 
Mtg 
6pm Pulled Pork
7pm Song Bingo

23
12pm Poker Games
6pm Veterans Mtg

24
9am Pool Players
11am Canasta
5:30pm Dinner
6pm Live Music
6:30pm Lodge Tech 
Workshop

25
12pm Cornhole 
Tournaments

26
10am Cleaning Day-
2pm Darts
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials/Bring 
your own 
food!

27
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Pasta Dinner

28
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

29
9am Pool Players  
5:30pm Charity Ball 
Mtg 
6pm Olive Garden 
Food Night
7pm Game Night

30
12pm Poker Games

31
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Live Music

Lounge Hours:				  
Monday-Thursday: 11am-10pm		
Friday and Saturday: 11am-11pm
Sunday: 11am-7pm 

Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-10pm
Friday: 9am till close
Saturday: 11am till close
Sunday: 11am -7pm

Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-2pm

January 2025

Friday Night Food Servers Needed!
Come in, join a team, and help once a month for just a couple of  hours on a Friday.
Meet members and make new friends. Contact Cindy Pendergrass to get involved! 

Members, spouses, and widows may volunteer!

Phone: 623-582-4298
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Dinner served 5:30 pm to 
7:00 pm
Groups of  8+ please call a 
day in advance:
(602) 482-2335

January 3
Baked Chicken & Stuffing 
$16
Baked Fish / Beer-Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

January 10
Prime Rib $23
Baked Fish / Beer-Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

January 17
Beef  Stroganoff  $16
Baked Fish / Beer-Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

January 24
Pork Chops $16
Baked Fish / Beer-Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

January 31
BBQ Ribs $16
Baked Fish / Beer-Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

All dinner prices are a flat 
fee and include tax.

Every Friday night:
Soup and Mixed Greens & 
Coleslaw - $9.00
Kids menu – Only $5.00

Desserts: Donation please

Any substitutions or 
changes will be on the menu 
board in the lounge.
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